MUNSON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
MEETING MINUTES
NOVEMBER 21,2022

The regular monthly of the Munson Township Board of Supervisors was cailed to order at 8:00pm on November 21,2022
by Chairman Butch Gertken

Present: Butch Gertken, Matt Burg, Joe Willenbring, Dick Behnen, 8oni Behnen Linda Theisen, Planning and Zoning Chair,
Dave Thielen, Planning and Zoning administer Lynn Burg. Planning and zoning members John Tschumperlin, Mike
Behnen and Orville Willenbing. Also present was Roy and Sheila Torberg, Dawn Jensen and Lee Stechman

The minutes from the October 17,2022 minﬁtes were read. Joe Willenbring made a motion to accept the minutes with
correcting that Ralph Gertken has the salt ordered. Matt Burg seconded it. All in favor motion carried.

Dick Behnen gave the treasures report 545,626.55 income, $35,045.69 in expenses. Ending checkbook balance
$105,835.05, saving and Money Market $451,889.17

Matt Burg made a motion to accept the treasures report , Joe Willenbring Seconded it. All in favor, motion carried

Roy and Sheila Torborg were present to request a variance to add a garage to their property. Joe Willenbring made a
motion to approve this variance, Matt Burg seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

Land Use and Zoning Amendment regarding Campers was approved with the corrections that were made following the
September meeting.

Joe had a complaint regarding large rocks on the roads, and Matt had a complaint regarding snow removal. Both of
these issues were taken care of before the meeting.

Dave Thielen has a call into the state regarding layering and short term rentals, and has heard nothing back.

Dawn Jensen and Lee Stechman both voiced concerns regarding the moratorium and wanted to verify that it is still in
place until December 27, 2022, which the board said it is, and that it will be on the December board meeting agenda.

Mike Behnen voiced his opinion to the board regarding the accusations against him and what was said at various
meetings, he stated that what he said was his opinion and that he felt they were in the best interest of the township

Matt Burg gave a report from Chain of Lakes Fire, stated that they are looking at replacing the grass rig and that they
reviewed their budget. They also said that most of their house fires did not have working smoke detectors, and was
wondering if the township could do something to remind people to check them. Discussion was held regarding this, the
township could put something on their website to remind people to check them, the township will also explore putting
something in the Cold Spring Record next spring.

There was no new mail.
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Joe Willenbring made a motion to pay bills check number 7290 to 7301 totaling 5%6;#68—3-2 Matt Burg seconded, all in
favor, motion carried

An ad will be put in the Cold Spring Record, advertising for a new member to join the planning and zoning committee. If
they are interested they should show up to the January 5, 2023 meeting.

Matt Burg will place an order 1o order 10 barrels and 20 cones 1o be used as barricades, Munson Township name will be
put on they before they are to be used,

Lynn Burg will contact the Rasset’s again with a letter letting them know that their driveway is still not in compliance,
and that they need to bring it into compliance.



At 8:50pm Matt Burg made a motion to adjorn, Joe Willenbring seconded it all in favor motion carried
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